
 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 1 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reminders 
Thursday 9 June 
 Palmers Gym – Fdn 

 Year 4 Camp 

 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm via ZOOM 

Friday 10 June 
 Year 4 Camp 

 Buddy Mass 6FD & Fdn M @ 11.45am 

 Dental Service forms due 

Monday 13 June 
 Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
Wednesday 15 June 
 Palmers Gym - Yr 2 

Thursday 16 June 
 Palmers Gym – Fdn – Yr 1 

Friday 17 June 
 Buddy Mass 6H & Fdn SW @ 11.45am 

 Assembly @ 2.45pm 

Friday 22 June 
 Palmers Gym - Yr 2 

Friday 23 June 
 Palmers Gym – Fdn – Yr 1 

Friday 24 June 
 Casual Clothes Day – 

Gold coin donation for 
Vinnie’s Winter Appeal 

 Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass @ 11.45am 

 End of Term 2 – 2.30pm finish 
Sunday 26 June 
 St Therese’s Family Mass @ 4.30pm 

Monday 11 July 
 Term 3 Begins 
Friday 15 July 
 Pupil Free Day – NCCD/Wellbeing Staff PD 

Monday 18 July 
 Dental Health Clinic  
Friday 22 July 
 Pupil Free Day –Staff PD - Writing 

 

 
 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 2 
Week 7 
Friday 10 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chelsea Baker 
    Alicia Mansfield 

Week 8 
Thursday 16 June 
 12.30 – 3pm  Marnie O’Bree 
Friday 17 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chelsea Mazzarino 
    David Perrin 

Week 9 
Thursday 23 June 
 12.30 – 3pm  Sarah Dean 
Friday 24 June 
 12.30 – 3pm Chantal Bennallack 
    Tandy Jackson 
 

 
 
Weekend Maintenance 
11-12 Jun Kirke (6FD), Sawyer (4Z) 

18-19Jun Perry (3GB), O’Sullivan (4W),  

 Herbert (Fdn A) 

25-26 Jun Term 2 Break 

2-3 Jul Term 2 Break 

9-10 Jul  Lamprell (5K), Coman (6FD), 

 Lunney (6W) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
I am so grateful for our incredible volunteers who: 

• Assist or coordinate  our Debutante Balls, 
• Assist our school as part of the Uniform Team.  
• Are committee members, coaches and team managers  of our 

football, netball and basketball teams. 
• Are helping raise funds as part of our P & F,   
• Hold positions on the P & F and School Board. 

 

Your commitment to the children in your care is greatly appreciated. I 
share with you this reflection thanking you for your generosity… 
 

  Dedicated Hearts 

Dedicated hearts like yours 

Are not so easy to find. 

It takes a special person to be 

So generous and kind. 

To care so much for your fellow man 

Is a quality all too rare. 

Yet you give of your time and talents, 

For all in need to share. 

So thank you for being a volunteer, 

We're privileged to work with you. 

We want you to know how appreciated you are, 

Not just today, but the whole year through. 

Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
2023 Enrolments 
Foundation enrolments have now closed. A letter to all 
successful candidates will be posted by Friday 17 June. 
Parents will be required to complete and return the final forms 
supplied in this letter to confirm their acceptance.  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 10 – June 10, 2022 
(Term 2 – Week 7) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
I pray that our community enjoys the Queen’s Birthday Holiday on Monday 13 June. Please note that school 
will not be open on this day.  

 

Year 4 Camp 
A big thank you to our Year 4 staff who are attending the Billabong Ranch Camp with 
our Year 4 children. Our staff will be away from their family and working extra-long 
hours and will not receive any extra compensation.  
I hope our Year 4 parents and students are grateful for their wonderful dedication. 

 

Assemblies 
We will be holding assemblies every fortnight beginning Friday 17 June at 2.45pm. Year 3, 
4, 5 & 6 will be part of these assemblies as well as one other unit (Foundation, Year 1 or 
Year 2).  
Unfortunately, parents are not yet invited to attend the assemblies as we attempt to minimise 
the impact of covid, influenza, chicken pox and gastro. We hope that this will change during term 3.  

 

Term 3 Pupil Free Days 
St. Francis of the Fields will be holding Pupil Free Days on the following dates in Term 3: 

• Friday 15 July  Wellbeing & NCCD 

• Friday 22 July   Professional Learning for all staff - Writing 
 

Care for children will be provided through the day by the YMCA After School Care program. Families can 

contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child in advance 

for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   

 
Chicken pox - Repeat 

To help our families protect themselves I share with you that we have had a number of covid 
cases with students and staff. We have also had quite a few staff members and students 
have been diagnosed with influenza. In addition, we have had three children from Year 5W 
been diagnosed with Chicken Pox.  
 
As this is a highly contagious condition, please keep a close eye on your child/ren over the 
coming days.  If your child is unwell we ask that you keep your children at home until they 

are well and symptom free. 
 
To assist you in understanding the symptoms of Chickenpox, we have attached some information 

downloaded from the Victorian Government Health Department. 
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/infectious-diseases/chickenpox-and-shingles-varicella-herpes-zoster 

 
Winter Uniform - Repeat 
St. Francis of the Fields Primary School has worked hard to provide parents with a uniform that looks smart 
and wears well.  We ask that all parents ensure their child is wearing the correct uniform. 
  

This means: 
• No scarves are to be worn at school (scarves can be worn to school) 
• Correct track pants are to be worn – no stripes! 
• Correct footwear – runners only on sports days. 
• Correct long school pants 

 If parents are having difficulty making an immediate change, please write a note to Tim Moloney stating 
when you will be able to pick up the correct uniform. 

 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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Pastoral Wellbeing…. 
 

School TV 

SPECIAL REPORT: Building Resilience Post Pandemic 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Unfortunately, the mental health of young people has been significantly impacted by the pandemic. 

As many families settle back into pre-COVID routines, there seems to be a pervasive sense of 

optimism about what lies ahead. 
 

Unfortunately children and teens are not immune to what is now being termed the “psychological 

pandemic”. Young people are at risk of not achieving the primary demands of developmental tasks such 

as procuring independence, identity formation, as well as obtaining and maintaining peer relationships. 

What kids need most in the current environment is support, understanding, empathy and 

encouragement from caring adults. They live up or down to the expectations we set for them. 
 

If there is a panacea to the adversity caused by the pandemic, then it is the building of resilience. 

Resilience is the capacity to face, overcome, be strengthened and transformed by adversity. Never 

before have parents needed the skills, the knowledge and the strategies to build resilience in their 

children as much as they do now. There are 7 integral and interrelated components that make up being 

resilient that can help young people thrive and develop healthy coping strategies. 
 

This Special Report explores the “7 C’s of Resilience” and includes suggested strategies on how adult 

carers can best facilitate them. We hope you take a moment to reflect on the information offered, 

and as always, we welcome your feedback. If this raises any concerns for you, a loved one or the 

wellbeing of your child, please seek medical or professional help. 
 

Here is the link to your special report 

https://sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-building-resilience-

post-pandemic 

 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further 

information or seek medical or professional help. 

 

Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing   
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RE News…. 
Sacramental program - Confirmation & First Eucharist 
The program to prepare students for Confirmation and First Eucharist began last week with the Family 
Information Nights. The candidates from Year 3 and above will begin preparation in cluster groups next 
week. Thank you to all the families that were able to come along to the information nights, for leading the 
cluster groups and for supporting their children on their continuing faith journey.  
 
Please pray for these children and their families as they prepare for Confirmation and First Eucharist.  

 

Loving God, 
Pour out your blessing 

Upon our beloved children, 
That during this time of Sacramental preparation 

They may grow closer to you, 
And come to know your special love for them. 

May this time of preparation be a time of blessing 

For our families and our community, 
And unite us all in your great love. 

Amen. 
 

Candidates can make their commitment to the program and collect their Steps in Faith Books at our Parish 

Masses this weekend.  

Please contact Kristy Ryan stsacraments@gmail.com or Mrs Hitchcock at school if you would like further 

information. 

 

 

 

 
 

National Reconciliation Week 2022 
National Reconciliation Week 2022 began on Friday, 27 May and concluded on Friday, 3 June. This 3 
June marked the 30th anniversary of the Mabo decision – a key milestone in the reconciliation journey of 
our nation. This was the result of a 1992 legal case that marked the first formal recognition of Indigenous 
land rights in Australia. Mabo and others v Queensland – more commonly known as 
'Mabo', acknowledged  Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples’ unique connection with the land, as 
the High Court of Australia overturned the legal doctrine of terra nullius (‘land belonging to nothing, no one’) 
which implied that no-one held ownership of the land until the arrival of European settlers.  
 
Since the Mabo Decision on 3 June 1992 and the passing of the Native Title Act 1993 the following year, 
Australia has had 556 native title determinations. Native title is the legal recognition that some Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander peoples have rights to, and interests in, certain land because of their traditional 
laws and customs.  
 
Native title is important because dispossession and denial of land was the first act in the relationship 
between Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and Europeans, setting the tone for the events that 
followed.  
 
The Native Title Act 1993 is important because it determines how native title interests are formally recorded 
and recognised. It sets the rules for dealing with land where native title still exists or may exist. Today, native 
title has been recognised in more than two million square kilometres of land and is an important part of 
reconciliation. 
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During NRW 2022 here at St Francis of the Fields, students enjoyed many activities to learn about Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander cultures and histories, held class liturgies, had a FIRE Carrier Ceremony, and our 
school FIRE Carriers led us in a Liturgy of the Word, our Indigenous Games and the wear the colours of the 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags fundraiser for Opening the Doors Foundation.  
 
An amazing $670 was raised for Opening the Doors Foundation. The Foundation supports the extra costs 
associated with schooling for Aboriginal students around Victoria. These costs are not otherwise funded by 
the government or other educational funding sources, such as school uniforms, books, school camps and 
other school-associated costs. 
The Foundation is Aboriginal-led and listens to the diverse needs of Victorian Aboriginal families. They know 
that families they work with, know the educational needs of their children and provide a safe support system 
to establish self-determination 
 
Thank you to our FIRE Carriers for leading us so well through NRW 2022 and thank you to everyone in our 
community for supporting reconciliation through their participation in learning activities, prayer, Indigenous 
Games, wearing the colours of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flags and being so generous with 
your donations to Opening the Doors Foundation. 
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Aunty Vicki Clark OAM, the chairperson of Opening the Doors Foundation, has recently announced that in 
the foundation's 20th year they have helped over 1000 students, which is more than ever before.  
 
From Aunty Vicki:  
 
For many young Aboriginal students, competing in the educational world is really difficult unless they have, 
for example, the books from which to learn and the uniform in which to feel good about their appearance. 
Further, now that the COVID restrictions have been lifted the Trustees are proud to announce our new 
support initiative, the Social and Emotional Wellbeing (SEWB) Program. 
 
We are so grateful to the many individuals, schools, parishes, trusts and foundations that generously support 
educational opportunities to help transform the lives of Aboriginal families. Thank you for walking with us! 
 
We are now preparing for the 2023 grant round and hope to raise enough funds to provide more support to 
students and their families next year. I am grateful to all who continue to support our students on their 
educational journeys. 
           Aunty Vicki Clark OAM 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to find out more about Opening the Doors Foundation please go 

to: https://www.openingthedoors.org.au 

 
 

God of this ancient land, 
Guide us as we continue on the journey of healing and reconciliation, a journey about both healing the 

past and shaping the future of Australia. One way this can happen is if as a nation we acknowledge 
not only our moments of pride, but also our moments of shame and sorrow. Help us to be brave to see 
with new eyes, to listen to the stories of our indigenous brothers and sisters and to feel with a heart of 
love and compassion. Help us to go out into the world to be signs of God’s love, to build relations with 

each other based on truth and justice. 
We ask this prayer through Christ our Lord, Amen. 
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Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus & Vinnies' Winter Appeal 
On Friday 24 June (last day of Term 2), we will celebrate the Feast of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus with a Liturgy at 11:45am. Students from Years 3-6 will attend the liturgy and other 
classes will celebrate in their classrooms. On this feast, we celebrate the love of Jesus 
through the image of his loving and tender heart. If we see the heart as a symbol of love, 
we can experience Jesus Christ the greatest lover of all. His human heart broke open with 
love – especially for those who were suffering. Through the opening of his heart, we can 
find the very essence of God. Such is the love that has captured our hearts. 
 
Also, on Friday 24 June, St Francis of the Fields is holding a casual clothes day for the St 
Vincent de Paul winter appeal. You can wear your favourite outfit and, if able, bring along a gold coin 
donation. This appeal raises money for our local Vinnies Conference, St Therese’s Kennington, which help 
families over winter. 
 

We ask everyone to make sure their outfit is suitable for school and warm. If you’re 
able, please bring one or two dollars to school for the appeal. All the money raised will 
go to Vinnies to help our local community. If you don’t want to wear casual clothes, feel 
free to wear your school clothes and you can still bring a gold coin to donate. Families 
can also contribute online or directly to our Parish Conference. 
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-vic/winter-appeal-vic 
 
St Vincent de Paul is a Catholic organisation that helps families in need, there are many 

volunteers who want to help their local community. The local conference is always looking for new members 
- please see Mrs Hitchcock if you would like more information. All the donations go to our local St Vincent 
de Paul conference. Vinnies’ mission is to live the Gospel message by serving Christ, and treating the poor 
with love, respect and compassion; they are working to shape a merciful society. 
 

From the Catholic Identity Student Leaders 

 
******* A casual day fundraiser - gold coin donation - will be held on Friday, 24 June. 

Students are invited to wear casual clothes and, if able, bring along a gold coin donation for the 
Vinnies' Winter Appeal.******** 

 

 

 
Refugee Week 2022 - 19-25 June 
Refugee Week is coming up and we will be learning more about the lives of refugees, the positive impact 
refugees and migrants have made in Australia and around the world, learning what action we can take to 
support refugees and praying for those people who find themselves in dire circumstances when they have 
to flee their homes for a variety of situations.  
 
From Pope Francis, “...history teaches us that the contribution of migrants and refugees has 
been fundamental to the social and economic growth of our societies.  
This continues to be true in our own day. Their work, their youth, their enthusiasm and their willingness to 
sacrifice enrich the communities that receive them.” 
Pope Francis, Message for the World Day of Migrants and Refugees 2022.  

 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 
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PE News….. 

State Football Team Selection Trials 
Congratulations Quinlan Cody for making it to the third round of the State Team tryouts in Bulleen last week. 
We are really proud of your efforts Quinlan and you should be really proud too. Thank you to all the families 
who have been involved in this process for supporting your children to be a part of such a great program. 
 
On Monday 16th May, I had my first SSV ( School Sport Victoria) football trials at Harry Trott Oval here in Bendigo. 

We did a few drills to start off with then we did a game for about 45 minutes. The next morning I got an email 

saying that I made it through to the next level which was a treat and was so exciting. On Monday 23rd May, I had 

my second trials at Golden Square here in Bendigo. All the selectors gave us a chat about selection and the process 

about what happens. I had a blast playing footy that day, which went for 5 hours. Later that night my dad got an 

email saying that I made it through to the next stage which was a thrill. Then on Sunday 29th May, I was doing the 

third stage in Bulleen at Trinity Grammar and that went for 5 hr 30 mins. There were a few metro ( Melbourne ) kids 

there but mostly Bendigo, Ballarat and Northern VIC kids. There were 10 games and 5 teams. We played 4 games 

throughout the day. At the end they read all the names that made it through. Unfortunately, I didn’t make it 

through, but I had a ball. Overall I had a great month putting my skills and talent to work. I enjoyed everything 

about it but making new friends was a highlight for me. Finally, I would like to thank all the people who supported 

me especially my teachers and parents. 

— Quinlan Cody 6W 

 
 
Regional Cross Country 
It was a cold day at the cross country in St Arnaud on Tuesday 31 May 
but by all reports the kids had a ball. Thank you 
to all the parents for taking their children and 
congratulations to all those kids involved.   

 
Congratulations to Jed Willis for winning his age 
group at the Regional cross country. We are all 
very proud of your efforts Jed and look forward 
to cheering you on at the upcoming state 
championships.  
 

 
 
Matt Butcher 
Acting PE Coordinator 
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Parish News… 

Liturgy News 

Both of our school communities at St. Therese's and St. Francis of 

the Fields continue to be significant assets for St. Therese's Parish. 

The Liturgy Team also continues to Reach Out in seeking support for 

the various ministries required at the weekend Masses. 

We are most appreciative of the new volunteers, who along with the ongoing group, have been included on 

the new Ministry Rosters which are currently being made available. Your generous support in sharing 

gifts/talents to fulfil the different roles of Ministry will always be welcome as the Parish Mass rosters are 

updated as required. 

The roles of Ministry still include: Environment, Sacristan, Altar-Server, Eucharist, Reader, Collector, Music 

and Data. All responses will be gladly received through the Parish Office by phone, email or in person. For 

further enquiries contact Megan Merrett (email: kennington@sandhurst.catholic.org.au) or Gerry Tyndall - 

Liturgy Team Member (5443 0302)  

 

Come and See Family Mass – St Therese’s Parish 

Sunday 26 June - 4.30pm @ St Therese’s Church 

This mass is particularly directed and modified for children at a time when families can 

all attend together. If you would like to volunteer to help at these masses, please contact 

Megan Merrett - meganmerrett@gmail.com or 0408 337 663 

 

Bendigo Health Dental Services 
The team from Bendigo Health Dental Services will be visiting our school early in Term 3. 
Forms have been sent home with children. If you did not receive a form, please let the office 
staff know and one will be sent home with your child.  
If you would like your child to be seen by the Dental team, please complete the form and 
send it back to school by Friday 10 June. 
 

 

Uniform Shop 
To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. 

This cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 

 

 

 
YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

  

 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on 

days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Tuckshop News…. 
Helpers needed. 
Parent helpers are needed for the Term 3 roster. All helpers must have completed the 
Engagement of Volunteers paperwork, referee checks & interview. Proof of 
vaccination is also required. We require 1 person on Thursday’s and 2 people on 
Friday’s. Start time is 12.30pm for both days. All past helpers are encouraged to 
contact Fiona – you will not be automatically put on the roster. 
Please SMS Fiona Thompson if you would like to be put on the roster - 0400 072 311. 

 

 
 

 

Community News…. 

  

 Thursday Friday 
Week 7 9 June 12.30 - 3pm   10 June 12.30 - 3pm  Chelsea Baker 

   Alicia Mansfield 

Week 8 16 June 12.30 - 3pm  Marnie O’Bree 17 June 12.30 - 3pm  Chelsea Mazzarino 

   David Perrin 

Week 9 23 June 12.30 - 3pm  Sarah Dean 24 June  12.30 - 3pm Chantal Bennallack 

                       Tandy Jackson 
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